
Dear Community, 

Once again, I am proud to say we have much to celebrate here at SMMPS. Our children are well behaved, enthusiastic and generous 
in spirit. In the main they treat their teachers and peers with respect. 

Last week we celebrated the feast of St. Mary MacKillop. Our children do live in her spirit and for that I am very grateful. They 
acknowledged the day, engaging in activities which helped them reflect on the life of Mary MacKillop. They celebrated Mass and 

enjoyed a sausage sizzle. Each child also received a bag of lollies in the tradition of St. Mary MacKillop herself, who was known to dig 
deep into her pockets and offer lollies to the poor children who otherwise never would have enjoyed lollies. 

We recall Mary’s life motto and know with confidence that in many ways our children respond to this motto: 

“Never see a need without doing something about it.” (SMM 1871) 
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A  MESSAGE  FROM  THE  PRINCIPAL… 
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On Thursday of this week, we celebrate The Feast of the Assumption, which is our Parish Feast Day. We will celebrate with a Mass 
and each child will receive a cup cake to acknowledge the day. 

The Feast of the Assumption is a significant day in the life of the Catholic Church. As Catholics we believe Mary was assumed into 
heaven. Mary was chosen to bring Jesus into the world and through her very life she pointed the way to Jesus. It makes sense then that 
Mary still points the way to Jesus, as she sits with him in heaven. 

We know that in the tradition of our Church, the Rosary is a great way to connect with Jesus through his mother, Mary our Protector. 
Our late Pontiff, St. John Paul 11, spoke of the Rosary. His words really resonated with me: 

“The Rosary has accompanied me in moments of joy and in moments of difficulty.  To it I have entrusted any number of concerns; in it I 
have always found comfort…The Rosary is my favourite prayer.  A marvellous prayer!  Marvellous in its simplicity and its depth…Thus 
the simple prayer of the Rosary marks the rhythm of human life” St. John Paul II. 

Thank you for your support with our School Closure. Unfortunately, due to the weather in Melbourne some staff did not make it to 
Sydney as many flights were cancelled. For the staff that did make it, we had a rich day of learning. Monsignor led us in the 
celebration of Mass, we visited the tomb of St. Mary MacKillop and we were taken on a spiritual pilgrimage for the afternoon, by Sr. 
Annie Bond rsj. We heard a lot about Mary MacKillop and Fr. Julian Tension Woods, the Co-Founder of the Josephites. We had time 
for reflection, journaling and for sharing in small groups and together. It really was a wonderful day. I trust our learnings will impact on 
our school and in doing so, make a difference in the life of your children. 

And last week our Prep class celebrated 100 days of Prep. This was a great day of celebration! Please see the report below. 

Enjoy your week everybody, 

Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 
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LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
TERM 3 
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This term we will have another opportunity to discuss the progress of your child through a formal 
Learning Conversation led by the student. We trialled this process for the first time last term and we 

had positive feedback as the students took on a lead role to share and take ownership of their 
learning.  

In the learning conversation your child will do most of the talking (supported by their classroom 
teacher, if needed) as they share work they are proud of and discuss their progress. It is a great 
opportunity for your child to reflect on their own learning, whilst taking increasing pride in their 

achievements.  

The dates and times for these conversations are: 

Monday 9th September 3:45 - 6:00pm  
Tuesday 10th September 1:00pm - 6:00pm  

More information in the next newsletter regarding booking times. 
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RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION news 
Vol 10 August 13 2019 

FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION OF MARY – AUGUST 15  

On the Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (to use the 

fancy name for this day), we remember when Mary was taken 

(“assumed”) into heaven, body and soul, after she died. You will not find 

this story in the Bible. However, a tradition handed down from the earliest 
days of the Church says that Mary died in Jerusalem and was buried in a 

tomb. But when the apostles opened the tomb again, her body was 

gone. Why would God take Mary’s body and soul into heaven? In part 
because Mary is special to God: she said “yes” to becoming the mother 

of Jesus. But God also wanted to show us that one day, all of us will share 

in the bodily resurrection of Jesus. Mary is the first person in the Church to 
experience the resurrection in its fullness. 
Source: https://teachingcatholickids.com/celebrate-the-solemnity-of-the-

assumption/ 

In the Gospel reading for the mass of the Assumption, we hear Mary’s 
song of praise for the wonderful things God has done for her in making 

her the mother of Jesus.  

Mary said: 

With all my heart I praise the Lord, 
and I am glad because of God my Saviour. 
He cares for me, his humble servant. 
From now on, all people will say God has blessed me. 
God All-powerful has done great things for me and holy is His name.  

What are you grateful to God for?  
Our Lady of the Assumption – Pray for us. 
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ST MARY MACKILLOP FEAST DAY 
We had a wonderful day of celebrations for our Feast Day last Thursday. Have a look at the 

photos from our mass and some of the activities that were done during the day.  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION news 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION news 
Here are some of the Cinquain Poems the Year 6 students have written about 

St Mary MacKillop 

CATHOLIC MEDIA  
If you interested in religious books, movies or podcasts go to the website: STMA.FORMED.ORG 
to sign up and log in. This website /app has been approved by the parish and has a lot of 
interesting Catholic material for the whole family.  Read more about it on the following flyer.  



BOOK WEEK PARADE 
Book Week celebrates Australian authors and illustrators of children’s books.  It’s such a wonderful 
time to immerse children in literature and celebrate books and reading.  Children’s Book Week runs 
from 17th-23rd August.  The theme for 2019 is “Reading is My Secret Power”.  Reading is such a 
powerful skill that allows us to access so much information.

At St Mary MacKillop, we continue to encourage our students to engage in a range of stories: to read 
them, listen to them, view them, think about them and to share them with others. In the upcoming 
weeks, the children will have the opportunity to view and listen to many of the nominated picture story 
books.

To celebrate this occasion, we will be having a Book Character Parade on Monday 19th August in 
the hall at 9:00am.  Students are encouraged to come to school dressed as their favourite book 
character.  Spend some time with your children thinking about their costume.  Be as creative as you 
wish.  Each grade will parade their costume in front of the school community.  We look forward to you 
joining us on this fun filled day.

Anna Yorston - English Leader

	 	 	 BOOK FAIR 
This year’s book fair has been successful with over $12,000 worth of books & variety items being 
sold.  We will receive a commission of approximately $4,000 to spend on new books for the library.

Thank you to all the families, students & staff who supported the book fair & donated books to 
Joseph’s corner (over 120 books donated).

Special thanks to Jenny Melki for her support all week & our parent helpers Skye, Mirella, Yulia & 
Chelsea.

Student orders have been placed & will be delivered to classrooms this week.

Thanks again everyone.    Denise Thorne-Library
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LEARNING 
TEACHING and 
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Thursday 15th August 
Whole School Mass at 12.00pm 

Feast of the Assumption 

Monday 19th August 
Book Week Parade  

See Flyer 

Thursday 29th August 
Father’s Day Stall 

  

Friday 30th August 
Father’s Day Stall  

Father’s Day Breakfast - see form  

Sunday 1st September 
Father’s Day 

Monday 9th September 
Learning Conversations 

3:45pm to 6:00pm - see information 

Tuesday 10th September 
Learning Conversations 

1:00pm to 6:00pm - see information 

Friday 20th September 
End of Term 3  

School finishes at 1:00pm 

UPCOMING  EVENTS 
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CANTEEN TERM 3  

Thursday 15 August - Cupcake Day (Feast of the Assumption) 
Friday 23 August - Pizza Day 

Thursday 29 August - Cookie Day  
Friday 6 September - Subway Day  

Friday 13 September - Sushi Day (not available to order yet)  
Thursday 19 September - Pie Day (Footy Casual clothes day-gold coin donation)
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